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MEMO

	Date:
	June 8, 2004

	To:
	Board of Directors

	From:
	Mark Armentrout, Chair of the Board Strategic Planning Work Group

	Subject:

	Evaluation of the ERCOT System Administration Fee


Issue for the ERCOT Board of Directors

	ERCOT Board of Director Meeting Date:  June 15, 2004 

Agenda Item No.: 6b


	Issue: 
The Strategic Planning Work Group (SPWG) recommends a review of the allocation of the ERCOT System Administration Fee. However, the SPWG considered it inappropriate to change the Fee allocation in the middle of a budget year. Affected parties should be given reasonable time to plan for changes to the allocation of ERCOT Fee requirements. Consequently, the SPWG recommends that, if ERCOT changes the allocation, it should do so no earlier than the year 2006.  

As a first step, the SPWG recommends the following action as a basis for evaluating potential changes to the System Administration Fee, which shall be presented to the Board as a motion at the June 15 Board meeting:

TAC will revisit the fee allocation structure to determine whether the fee structure should be revised to incorporate cost causation principles. TAC shall report its recommendations to the Board at its September meeting.



	Background/History: 

ERCOT raises most of its revenue through the System Administration Fee which charges all Qualified Scheduling Entities (QSEs) a megawatt hour charge based on the Load represented by each QSE. See Section 9.7 of the ERCOT Protocols. Currently, the Administration Fee is $0.44 per megawatt hour, as approved by the Board and the PUCT. Protocol Revision Request (PRR) 482 proposed a revision to the allocation of Administration Fee such that QSEs would be charged on the basis of Load and generation represented. See PRR 482, posted at PRR482 Documents. The ERCOT Board rejected this PRR, but remanded the issue to the SPWG for further review.
 



	Key Factors Influencing Issue: 
Issues surrounding the structure of the Administration Fee have been raised on many occasions since ERCOT began full market operations. Fee structure is part of the overall strategic position of ERCOT. In the context of the Board’s work on long-term planning, clear direction from the Board on this issue, even its first steps, will be valuable.



	Alternatives: 
(1) Approve the recommendation of the SPWG; (2) reject the recommendation of the SPWG; or (3) remand the Administration Fee issue to the SPWG with instructions.



	Conclusion/Recommendation: 
The SPWG recommends the Board approve the motion presented above. 




� ERCOT’s rejection of this PRR is under appeal at the PUCT – Docket 29505, Joint Appeal of Texas Industries, Inc., and Office of Public Utility Counsel of the Decision of the ERCOT Board Rejecting PRR 482.
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